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May 1, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration and action is a proposed ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to execute an interlocal agreement with the City of Seattle to clarify the duties of local law enforcement agencies with respect to operation of the Seattle Streetcar. This agreement will establish the Seattle Police Department (SPD) as the primary law enforcement agency providing public safety services to the Streetcar, with the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) providing assistance upon request.

Background

On August 20, 2007, King County and the City of Seattle entered into an interlocal agreement to govern the operations and maintenance of the Seattle Streetcar. Subsequent to that agreement, authorized by King County Ordinance 15860, conversations with the King County Sheriff’s Office and the Seattle Police Department regarding security on the Streetcar identified the need to clarify respective duties of local law enforcement agencies. 
Interlocal Agreement

This interlocal agreement will modify the August 2007 agreement by designating the Seattle Police Department as the primary law enforcement agency charged with providing public safety services that arise in the operation of the Streetcar. These responsibilities include serving as the primary law enforcement agency for accident investigations, responding to calls for law enforcement, and providing security services. King County will apply its code of conduct on the Streetcar and at Streetcar stations, as well as implement administrative policies and procedures. The Seattle Police Department will have primary enforcement responsibility for this code of conduct.  KCSO, SPD and King County Department of Transportation/Transit have worked together to come to this agreement.
This agreement is consistent with Objective 1 of the Justice and Safety goal of the King County Strategic Plan – keep people safe in their homes and communities by maintaining safe and secure County-owned infrastructure, including roads bridges, buses, transit facilities, parks and buildings such as courts.
There is no cost to King County and no work hours will be required to implement this agreement.
If you have questions or comments about specific details in this ordinance, please contact Jim Jacobson, Deputy General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 
206-684-1614, or jim.jacobson@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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